

If you receive this by email, please print a copy and bring it along.

**Horndon Society/Community Forum
Minutes of meeting held 2nd May 2012**

Present: Jane Barry Chair
 Mike Tarbard Treasurer
 Kim Towlson, Peter Woodard, Linda Carrington, Alan Pollington Linda Illing, Beverley Richardson, John Caton, Dave Gray, Peter Brainwood, Judy Rood, Peter Belsham, Maggie Nash, Peter & Carol Banks.

Apologies: Deirdre Graham.

Item	Action
<p>1. Minutes of Previous Meeting Meeting commenced 8.05pm. Jane thanked everyone for attending. The minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved.</p>	
<p>2. Matters Arising a. Peter Banks gave a short presentation of his security system Safeguard Automatic. Anyone interested in purchasing a product should contact him on 676487 (and mention they are member of Society/Forum).</p>	
<p>3. Chairperson's Report a. The Jubilee tea party will take place on Tues 5th June 3-5pm. Invitations have been printed and volunteers were sought for distribution. Tickets are free but we need to know numbers. We are asking people to bring a plate of food to share and a chair. We will provide the drinks. We would like to link this event to the Village Hall clock appeal. b. Paul Wakeling is having an 'Open Garden' on 16/17 June, 1pm-5.30pm, to raise funds for World Challenge. Flyers to be distributed with Jubilee invitations. c. Essex on Tour organising a benefit concert on Tuesday 6th May at 7.30pm in the Civic Theatre, Chelmsford. Free tickets available d. The Olympic Torch will be passing through Grays on 6th July. Volunteers sought to hold up bunting on the route</p>	
<p>4. Vice Chair Report No report</p>	
<p>5. Treasurer's Report a. Mike reported recent outgoings/finances and current balance of £2,528.77. 2p interest on the Santander account. b. Mike proposes closing two accounts and transferring funds to two remaining accounts with Santander. All agreed. c. CVS will issue cheques to successful applicants for Jubilee events as soon as possible.</p>	
<p>6. Feast and Fayre = 23/24 June 2012 a. Stall allocations have been done and confirmation letters sent out. Approximately 70 stalls so far but a few applications are still arriving. b. Next meeting 12th May in The Swan. New members desperately needed.</p>	
<p>7. Gardeners' Club a. AGM 23rd April saw new co-Chair Paul Wakeling and Mick Boater take over from Amanda Sergent. b. A bluebell walk and an orchid walk through Chafford Gorge are planned for this month..</p>	<p>New members welcome.</p>

If you receive this by email, please print a copy and bring it along.

<p>8. Police and NHW a. Kim has no news from the Police or Angie Pearson but Alan Pollington has had another e-mail of reported incidents. Contact Details for local police:- Tel:0300 333 4444 ext 70164 or 07779 319907. New service - call 101 for non emergency problems. Calls cost 15p orsettnpt@essex.pnn.police.uk.</p>	
<p>9. Planning a. Lower Thatched Cottage, South Hill = demolish garage and replace with new. b. The Paddocks, Hillcrest Road – Applied again with tighter area. c. Linsteads, Orsett Road – change of use of land to south and south west to become garden and paddock.</p>	<p>PW: Object on same grounds. PW: Object as is Green Belt.</p>
<p>10. Village Enhancement a. It would be good to have St Peter’s Passage tidied up and weeded before the Twinning weekend. b. Jane is planning to refill last year’s hanging baskets for the Woolmarket. c. Beverley suggests we ask John to show us High House when all the refurbishments are done..</p>	<p>MT: contact Council to see if this can be arranged. LC: Liaise with JV.</p>
<p>11. Any Other Business a. Woolmarket Music Society this month = Choir for All Seasons on 9th May this concert is in the Methodist Church Hall. b. Thurrock Male Voice Choir at Civic Hall, 12th May. Tickets from Alan Pollington. c. Textiles on the Hill event in the Woolmarket 26/27 May. Demonstrations, refreshments and works of art from Canada amongst the pieces on display. d. Thurrock Art Trail = First two weeks of July, with works by local artists on display Upstairs at The Swan.</p>	

Meeting closed at 9.10pm. Jane thanked everyone for their attendance.
NEXT MEETING : 6th June at 8pm – The Woolmarket.

<p>AGENDA Agenda Apologies 1. Minutes 2. Matters arising 3. Chair report 4. Vice chair report 5. Treasurer report 6. Feast and Fayre 7. Gardeners’ Club 8. Police and NHW 9. Planning 10. Village enhancement 11. AOB Information Jane Barry 01375 642561 jane@peterjane.co.uk Kim Towilson 07724 848069 cst1952@hotmail.co.uk</p>
--